
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cardinham@tpacademytrust.org 
 www.cardinhamschool.co.uk   

Telephone: 01208 821326 

 

  

CARDINHAM, BODMIN,  

CORNWALL,  

PL30 4BN 
  

Newsletter: 1 
 

Monday 18th Sept 2023 
 

Part of Truro & Penwith Academy Trust  

  

Grow your mind; aim high.   Maths Award: Annie (Hedgehogs) Matty (Squirrels) Lenny (Fox) 

 Reading Award: Jowan I (Hedgehogs) Phoebe (Squirrels) Teagan (Fox)  

- English Award: Lorna (Hedgehogs) Kiefer (Squirrels) Alex (Fox) 

- Star Pupil Award: Ruan (Hedgehogs) Florence (Squirrels) Millie 

(Fox)  

- Additional pupil award: Bradley, Louise, Rowen, Ellen, Matilda for 

a fantastic effort in looking after and improving the garden and 

school grounds! 

 

 

Dear Cardinham Families,  

I am thrilled to inform you that we have witnessed an incredibly positive and enthusiastic beginning to our 

school year. Our staff has been equally impressed by the determination and eagerness shown by our pupils. 

Pupils have already started their learning adventures this year, exploring new concepts and actively 

participating in classroom activities. We firmly believe that this enthusiasm will lead to fantastic 

achievements throughout the year. 

We recognise that the success of our school relies on the partnership between the school, our pupils, and 

their families. To strengthen this collaboration and create a supportive environment for your children's 

education, we invite families to our upcoming Family Forum. This event provides a platform for open 

communication, sharing ideas and discussing important matters related to our school's development and your 

child(ren)’s education. The first Family Forum this year takes place on Tuesday 10th October at 3:20pm in 

school. You will find a ‘Quick Slip’ in your child’s book bag this week – please add any feedback for the Family 

Forum on this slip and return to school office. The feedback on these ‘quick slips’ will help shape the agenda 

for the forum – please note, only matters raised prior to the meeting will be discussed. 

Whether you are a new member of our school community or a returning family, your presence and input will 

be highly valued. Together, we can create an educational experience that nurtures the growth and success of 

every child at Cardinham School.  

Thank you for entrusting us with your child's education, and let's make this academic year a memorable one 

filled with growth, learning, and success. 

Best wishes, 

Dave Jones  

Headteacher 

School Uniform Information - WOVINA 
 

Please note school jumpers, cardigans and book bags can be ordered online at 

https://www.wovina.com/collections/schoolwear-4-c  

There will be a charge for postage and packing.  

Wovina is also open daily: Mon – Thurs 9.00am to 4.30pm and Fri 9.00am to 2.00pm 

if you would like to pop in and buy your child’s uniform from the shop and therefore 

save on any postal charges. The address is 1-3 Omaha Road, Bodmin, PL31 1ER. 

http://www.cardinhamschool.co.uk/
https://www.wovina.com/collections/schoolwear-4-c


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Pay Update 

We wanted to take a moment to express our gratitude for your cooperation and support in adjusting to our 

new school lunch ordering system. Your adaptability and patience has been much appreciated! If you 

encounter any problems or have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to us. Please ensure 

children arrive at school knowing what has been ordered for them – this will make the collecting of meals 

even smoother! Thank you   

   

Tesco Community Grant Scheme 

If you, or anyone you know, regularly shops in the Tesco Store in Wadebridge then please VOTE FOR 

CARDINHAM SCHOOL! 

Our application to the Tesco Community Grants Scheme has been successful and our project will be put 

forward to a customer vote in the Tesco Store in Wadebridge (PL27 7HW). Voting has started and runs until 

the end of September 2023. Our grant is to… 

 

“Help us provide a huge sandpit with a cover and shelter for the youngest learners at Cardinham 

School” 

  

To vote, you will need to make a purchase within store of any value. You will receive one token per transaction 

and it's not necessary to purchase a carrier bag in order to receive a token. 
 

Football Club 

We are delighted to say that Football Club is now 

available to ALL year groups starting this Friday! 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children can now sign 

up by clicking the link below. 

Book ECND1 - Football After School Club - 

Cardinham Primary Bodmin from Argyle 

Community Trust (officialsoccerschools.co.uk) 

     

Crochet Club 

Please note, that there has been a slight change 

with Crochet Club. The club will now begin after 

half term – the first session will be on 

Wednesday 1st November.  

Apologies for any inconvenience. 

   

https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/ecnd-football-after-school-club-cardinham-primary-bodmin.html
https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/ecnd-football-after-school-club-cardinham-primary-bodmin.html
https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/ecnd-football-after-school-club-cardinham-primary-bodmin.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Diary Dates: Cardinham School 

Term Dates 2023/2024 

Mon 25th Sept Calling Reception 2024 Starters: EYFS Open Afternoon. 

Fri 29th Sept INSET DAY 

Mon 3rd Oct Calling Reception 2024 Starters: EYFS Open Morning. 

Tues 10th Oct Family Forum at 3:30pm in School. 

Weds 18th Oct  Calling Reception 2024 Starters: EYFS Open Afternoon. 

Half Term: Mon 23rd Oct to Fri 27th Oct 

Mon 30th Oct INSET DAY 

Tues 19th Dec Last Day of Term. 2pm collection for all pupils. No after school club. 

Thurs 4th Jan INSET DAY 

Fri 5th Jan INSET DAY 

Mon 8th Jan Pupils Return for Spring Term. 

Fri 7th June INSET DAY 

 

Bag 2 School Fundraiser 

Please could families start to 

collect clothes for recycling as a 

parent has kindly arranged a 

collection for 21st November. All 

good quality items for re-use: 

clothes, paired shoes, handbags, 

belts and accessories welcome.  

Please use your own bags. We look 

forward to receiving any donations. 

Thank you. 

 
 

 

 

Courteous Parking for Safe School Drop-off and Collection 

As the new school year is in full swing, we would like to kindly 

remind everyone of the importance of courteous parking during 

drop-off and collection times. Your cooperation plays a significant 

role in ensuring the safety of all our students, especially those 

who walk to school. Many of our students and their families 

choose to walk to school, and it is our responsibility to make sure 

their journey is as safe as possible. Here are a few key points to 

consider: 

 Clear Pathways: Please make an effort to keep 

pavements, pathways, and pedestrian crossings clear of 

parked vehicles. This will allow children and their families 

to walk safely without having to navigate around parked 

cars. 

 Junction Safety: When parking near junctions, please 

ensure that you leave ample space for pedestrians to 

cross safely and for drivers to see clearly. Parking too 

close to corners can create visibility issues and increase 

the risk of accidents. 

 No Double Parking: Avoid double parking or blocking 

other vehicles when dropping off or picking up your child. 

This can lead to congestion and frustration among parents 

and drivers, making the situation less safe for everyone. 

Let's work together to ensure that our school is a place where 

everyone can arrive and depart safely and with courtesy. Thank 

you for your support and understanding. 

 

We appreciate your ongoing support and commitment to the 

safety of our students. If you have any questions or concerns 

about parking procedures or any other school-related matters, 

please feel free to reach out to our school administration. 

 

Thank you for being responsible and caring parents and guardians. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

[Your Name] 

[School Name] 

[Contact Information] 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


